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Fact Sheet: Senate Bill 1538 (Simitian)
Breast Cancer Patient Information
Summary 
Senate Bill 1538 requires that a woman receive information about breast density on her federally required mammography report if she has dense breast tissue (DBT).

An identical bill received strong bi-partisan support of 35-1 in the Senate and 66-6 in the Assembly last year.  The bill was vetoed by the Governor, but the language of the veto message suggests the possibility of a signature for an amended version of the bill.  As of March 20, 2012 the measure has 28 co-authors in the State Senate and 42 co-authors in the State Assembly.
Need for the bill
· The National Cancer Institute estimates that one in eight women will develop breast cancer in their lifetime.  
· Women with DBT are at four to six times greater risk of developing breast cancer compared to women of the same age and health. 
· Forty percent of women who get a mammogram have DBT. 
· Research has shown that up to 75 percent of cancer is missed in women with DBT by mammography alone.  
· According to the National Cancer institute the presence of DBT is the main reason a mammogram fails to detect cancer.

· A May 2010 national survey by Harris Interactive found that 95 percent of women do not know if they have DBT.  
· Although DBT is recorded as part of a mammogram doctors have spoken to less than one in ten women (nine percent) about breast density.
Informing women about their breast density has been the law in Connecticut since 2009.  Recently published results from the Connecticut experience have shown that early detection has increased 100% in women with DBT.  Since the Connecticut law was enacted the states of Texas and Virginia have passed similar laws and 15 other states currently have similar legislation pending.
Senate Bill 1538 will lead to more women surviving breast cancer by helping us catch cancer early when it is most treatable and has the best prognosis. 
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